
From: Barbara Callaway   
Sent: Saturday, August 24, 2024 3:05 PM 
To: PUC: Clerks Office <clerksoffice@puc.nh.gov> 
Subject: Support for CPCNH Proposal in Net Metering Docket (PUC Docket DE 22-060) 

 
EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the 
sender. 

 
We recently learned that the NH Public Utilities Commission will soon issue an Order 
concerning PUC Docket DE 22-060 on Changes to the Current Net Metering Tariff 
Structure. We understand a Settlement Agreement has been filed by several parties in 
addition to other proposals offered by the Community Power Coalition and the NH 
Department of Energy.  
  
We urge the PUC to accept this Settlement Agreement with the proposed modifications by 
the Community Power Coalition of New Hampshire allowing solar energy producing 
customers to participate in their Community Power programs.  We installed solar on our 
roof 5 years ago and have been contributing our excess energy to our utility and to the REC 
requirements of our utility, Liberty.  We have received credit for the excess power we 
produce.  However, we have been prevented from joining Hanover Community Power 
because it has not been allowed. So we contribute to our utility, but continue to have to 
pay the slightly higher prices for electricity and buy power that is not as clean because our 
utility has prevented us from joining HCP.  This has been very frustrating.  What about 
taking care of all customers and allowing freedom of choice??  Other utility customers may 
choose from whom they get their electricity and at what price. 
 
We are copying the PUC Clerk, Jared Chicoine, and Christopher Ellms on this email so that 
our concern and support for the Settlement Agreement will be entered into the docket as a 
public comment. 
 
Thanks for taking our opinion into consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Barbara and Alan Callaway, Hanover 
 


